
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Local Boy Scouts attend World Scout Jamboree 
Submitted Jul 27, 2019, Updated Jul 27, 2019 

  
Source:  https://www.athensmessenger.com/connect/local-boy-scouts-attend-world-scout-
jamboree/article_88e0f577-1323-5314-9f13-278a0a2b8915.html 
 

 
Scouts from Boy Scout Troops 53 (Morrison-Gordon Elementary) and 71 (Athens First United Methodist Church) 
attended the 24th World Scout Jamboree at Bechtel Summit Reserve in West Virginia on July 24. 
Submitted photo 

Two local scout groups recently attended the 24th World Scout Jamboree at Bechtel Summit 
Reserve in West Virginia. From July 21-Aug. 2, the United States is hosting some 40,000 youth and 
adult leaders from 200 nations and territories representing over 160 national scout organizations. 
For the first time, the jamboree is hosted by three scout organizations: Boy Scouts of America, 
Scouts Canada, and Asociación de Scouts de Mexico. The jamboree theme is “Unlock a New World,” 
which emphasizes cultural exchange, mutual understanding, peace, and friendship. The United 
States has not hosted this quadrennial event since 1967 when the 12th World Scout Jamboree was 
held at Farragut State Park, Idaho. 
 
Athen’s area scouts and adult leaders from Troop 53 chartered by Morrison-Gordon Elementary and 
Troop 71 chartered by Athens First United Methodist Church visited the Jamboree on July 24. 
Participating from Troop 53 were Scouts Ben Maskiell and Tristan Harvey and leaders Rich Maskiell 
and Ralph Harvey. Troop 71 was represented by Scouts Cameron Adler, Zane Buckley, Wilbur 
Buckley, Parker Colvin, and John Milam, adult leader Jennifer Folk, Scoutmaster David Colvin, and 
Assistant Scoutmasters Cade Buckley, Keith Milam, Phil Perry, and Cindy Poland. 
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